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December 15, 1983

CHRISTMAS BREAK AND THE NEW YEAR -

Please note the following dates:

. Last official instructional day before Christmas is Friday,
December 23rd.

. In addition to Saturdays and Sundays, the Campus will be closed
_on Monday and Tuesday, December 26th and 27th; and Monday,
January 2nd.

. King Edward Campus administration offices and services will be
open on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday, December 28th, 29th and
30th on a reduced-hour (day-time) basis.

. The Campus re-opens for instruction, etc. on Tuesday, January 3rd.

H.E. P,

FACULTY AND STAFF MEETING

Elsewhere in today's Times, I believe there may be an item inviting

us to a pancake breakfast on Friday, December 23rd sponsored, as in
other years, by our Counselling Department. (At least that was my
understanding when Dave Greenall spoke to me about it.) The breakfast
may go on until about 10:00 o'clock.

At 10:30 I am inviting faculty and staff to meet with me (also in .the
faculty dining room; there will be seating for some, standing room for
others - but the meeting will be short) before we go back to our work
areas!!! to do these last few things that need doing before Christmas
...and then to the V.I.A. Christmas finalé - at this campus this year.

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL!

HxE P,

Ring Edoary Campus
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ERROR - ERROR - ERROR

The announcement given in the last issue of the Times should have
read -

STAFF XMAS PARTY
DEC. 16TH - 2:30 p.m.

The VIA party is the following Friday, December 23rd. Sorry folks. \.__.4mﬁ$:;53¢2?
D.M.

PANCAKE BREAKFAST

"Will I be able to get my Annual Pancake Fix from the counsellors this year?"
"What will you do without the facilities of the staff lounge at Oak Street?"

."No quiet room, no beat-up chairs, no inconvenience! What will you do?"

Fear not. In rain or sleet, snow or inconvenience, the Counsellors will
come through.

Technology has caught up with us and we will have to deal with more comfort-
able quarters.

Be prepared to eat the same old marvelous pancake fare once more:

On December 23/83
In the Faculty Cafeteria
between 8:00-10:30 a.m.

Domco is sharing in this year's Pancake Fix. We thank them in advance, and
you, too.

Plan to Partake in the Pancake Phantasamagorial.

- Counselling, per G.N.

\ CONGRATULATIONS TO FAY & PAUL WONG!

[t was a boy! Born on Friday, Dec. 9th, weighing
6 1bs. 2 o0zs. His name is Brandon Kelsey. Mother
and son are doing fine. Sister, Shannon is ecstatic!

M.R.
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FROM E.L.T. DEPARTMENT

P.D. Blues got you stumped, need/want something interesting to do???
The Communication Arts Division and Continuing Education present:

1. English Revisited (a language discovery course)
Topics Include: understanding parts of speech, recognizing

basic sentence patterns....realizing intuitive
knowledge....

Instructor: Lorna Hawes

Time: 7:00 p.m. - 10:00 p.m. - 6 sessions (on campus)

Starting Date: Thursday, January 19, 1984
2. Teaching Reading Skills to ESL Students (A techniques/material
oriented course)

Topics Include: assessing students’ needs and problems, selecting
and evaluating vocabulary and reading passages....
defining and demonstrating reading....12 essential
context clues....developing materials.

Instructor: Herbert Salzmann
Time: ' 9:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. - 5 sessions (on campus)
Starting Date: Saturday, January 21, 1984

*Note: Free to instructors covered under V.I.A. Collective. Agreement.

M.T.

FROM B.T.S.D.

Groundwork magazine, the publication of the Adult Basic Education Association,
is now out! The December jssue is available for perusal in the library, or
from Marg Nelson, in B.T.S.D. New subscribers eagerly received.

The current issue contains articles by Barbara Little and Greta Nelson,
both of King Edward Campus.

M.N.

ON_HOLIDAYS

Bruce M. Watson will be on holiday from December 19, 1983 to January 3, 1984.
For enquiries involving Night School matters, please contact Barbara Breen
or Barbara Bowers.

B.B.

MEBRY CcHRISTMAS
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THE COLD TURKEY CHALLENGE

TO ALL K.E.C.
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CHALLENGE FORM

We, “The Langara Campus, DO OFFICIALLY
oare Tre King Edward (ampys To “Take The

CHaLLenGe” on Coup Turkey Dav.
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PLEDGE YOURSELF To BuwT SMOKING FaR
THE DAY ... OR FOREUER.,., FOR LIFE,
GET YouR PLEDGE CRRD FROM THE
STudENT HeERALTH Seruice , Roam 3007,
ON JANUARY I ThERE will BE

PAmPHLETS | SURLIUAL Ties , BuTToNs AND

RCTIUATIES .

“Think it'll work?”



FROM THE LIBRARY

CHRISTMAS CLOSING, 1983
Please note the amended library hours for the holiday period.

MAIN CAMPUS - Monday, Dec. 19 to Thursday, Dec. 22 9:00 - 5:00
Friday, Dec. 23 9:00 - 1:00
Wed. Dec. 28 and Thursday, Dec. 29 9:00 - 5:00
Friday, Dec. 30 9:00 - 4:30

Tuesday, Jan. 3  Resume normal hours.
MUSIC LIBRARY-Thursday, Dec. 15 to Wed. Dec. 21 9:00 -12:30
1:30 - 5:00

Thursday, Dec. 22 to year end - CLOSED
Tuesday, dJan. 3  Resume normal hours.

COMPUTER LAB.:

The six unit computer lab. in the Tibrary is available for faculty and
staff use whenever not booked by a registered student. During the holiday
period, we are also extending the free use to all KEC students who would
1ike to try their skills.

In addition to the basic programmes, we have added a few games packages
for the holiday season.

Please ask at the Library or at Continuing Education for further details.

ACCESS TO LIBRARY MATERIALS:

Would ALL FACULTY & STAFF please observe the areas restricted to Library
Staff only, and ask a member of staff rather than helping themselves.
Several items have gone missing recently - if you have "borrowed" tapes or
other materials, would you please return them NOW to the library - no
questions will be asked!

LIBRARY FINES AND OVERDUES:

The T1ibrary will be holding a FINES AMNESTY period from December 19th to
December 30th, when materials may be returned without penalty.

Starting January 3rd, we will revert to normal procedures, which may
include passing names to a Collection Agency for those who ignore requests
to return material.

P.C,

“Well, this will be my last brunch, guys. The little womar got transferred.”



ENVIRONMENTAL UPDATE

At the Monday meeting of the Senior Facilities Committee, it was
reported that the time required to complete the extension of the
diesel exhaust would be two weeks.

Keen Engineering advised that the use of precipitators in the Auto-Body
shop would not be a good application of this type equipment. It was
recommended that the overhead doors to the shop be kept closed to pre-
clude the rest of fumes discharged from the Auto Body shop reaching

any air intake.

To address the vibration/reverberation problems being reported on the
2nd and 3rd floor areas above the diesel operations, it was decided
that isolating padding would be installed under diesel engines. It was
agreed that once the extended stack.is in place, acoustic consultants
would be engaged to review the matter. The installation of filters
(alumina potassium parmanganate or charcoal) on the intakes would be
very costly. The proposal to extend the air intakes on the north side
upwards and along the roof towards the south would be unsightly. Be-
cause the final air analysis reports from the W.C.B. and the College
consultant, have not yet been received, it was decided-to defer action
regarding the intakes.

Preliminary reports regarding the quality of air fail to detect anything
alarming. Keen Engineering are preparing a design for an exhaust system
associated with running of the dynamometer in the Auto Mechanics' area.
Buildings and Grounds will carry out the work pending approval of the
drawing for the hook-up exhaust for the open truck bay of the diesel
area.

H.E.P.

KEC FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

Betty-Ann Buss gigeria1s and oral activities re Dec. 06 - 19

Joan Perkinson To prepare beginning ELT tests Dec. 12 - 16

Grace Shaw Reading Acadian literature Dec. 20 - 21

Gordon Pawelchak Micro computer skill development Dec. 21 - 22

W.W. Behnke Reading and preparation to work Dec. 22 - 23
with two new textbooks

Sonja Alton Reorganizing Eng. 041 course and Dec. 20 - 23
word problem work for Math 061

Dale Dorn To become familiar with all pro- Jan. 03 - 23
grams in College Prep. English

Geoffrey Flack Thai language study (Thailand) Jan. 03 - 23

Balinder Johal Work on Level 4 Chemistry Jan. 03 and

alternate Mondays
from Jan. 16 - Mar. 26

M.R



POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires an Instructional Assistant I (Communigations)
for the B.T.S.D. Department. Closing date for applications is Dec. 14th.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Department Head for Printing Production. Closing
date for applications is February 17th, 1984.

V.C.C./Langara requires a Part-Time Computer Science Instructor. Please
submit applications by December 14th.

V.C.C./School Canadiana requires a part-time Program Assistant 1 for
English Language Training. Closing date for applications is Dec. 20th.

For further details on the above positions, please see bulletin boards.

HaEsP.

BRING A GOLD OR SILVER TREE ORNAMENT TO THE
V.I.A. CHRISTMAS PARTY

FRIDAY, DEC. 23RD LUNCH (Sign for Ticket)
12 - 6 ' DANCE EAT
CARETERIA - KEC VISIT ENJOY

BAR 41 - Wine and Beer
Faculty, Staff, Administration, Regional are all invited.

Remember: Admission Price - one gold or silver Christmas tree ornament
' (to be kept for future trees)

G




DIRECTORY/HANDBOOK UP-DATE

Early in the new year the telephone directory and the faculty
handbook will be revised and up~dated. Please advise R.N. Gauthier;
preferably in writing, of any changes you consider appropriate.

R.N.G.




